April 29, 1996

Mr. Thomas Young 110 Sweatman Circle Waskom, Texas 75692

Re: <u>Historical Materials of Charles Bronson</u>

Dear Mr. Young:

Thank you for taking time to talk with me last week about your family's decisions regarding the historical materials of Charles Bronson. This letter will confirm that you reviewed with your family the sample deed of gift that I sent to you that would have effected a donation of the historical materials of Charles Bronson from your family to the National Archives. You stated that your family is not prepared to donate any of their property rights in the historical materials, primarily due to the pending litigation concerning improper use of the materials.

As I mentioned last week, the Review Board remains interested in any donation your family may wish to make. I hope that you will keep us updated on the status of the litigation and that you will feel free to call with any questions you may have.

Thank you again for your time.

Sincerely,

Laura Denk, Esq.